
Stow Creek Township Meeting February 14th, 2023   

 

Present: Mayor Cruzan, Committeemen; Tom Burton, Dave Shivers, Clerk / Treasurer; Ron Campbell, Solicitor- Rebecca 

Bertram, Asst Clerk; Bruce Porter 

Mayor Cruzan Lead the Flag salute. 

Mr. Burton prayed for guidance and wisdom 

Minutes approved (Burton, Cruzan) as sent out.  Mr. Shivers abstained. (2-0) 

Correspondence read, no action taken.  

The Clerk introduced a resolution amendment supporting a bingo/raffle/50.50, to be held at Woodland on May 20th, 
originally scheduled for June 1st. . A motion was made (Burton, Shiver) to support this change. He also announced that the 
County will not be having a rabies clinic in Hopewell this year, but only at the Fairgrounds. Mr. Campbell then introduced a 
transfer Resolution from reserves for $500.00.   

The Committee discussed having a tax sale in the near future.   

Mr. Burton said he researched repairing his computer screen at a cost of $250.00. It was agreed that the cost should go 
towards a replacement vs repair. It was also discussed that the Planning Board Secretary is in need of a laptop, as well as 
Committeeman Shivers.  Mr. Campbell said he would contact Kevin Clour (CFO, QPA) to research and procure 3 new laptops, 
not to exceed $1000.00 per laptop. Mr. Campbell also stated funds were available  for this purchase.  

The Treasurer issued the Treasurers report electronically. A motion (Burton, Shivers) was made to pay the bills and adjourn 
the meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ron Campbell Sr. RMC 

 

 

 


